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24th May 2007


Chairman

Garsington Sports & Social Club

COMMUNITY HALL

Dear Sir,

A joint meeting of the Village Hall Committee and the Parish Council was held on the 22nd of May. Following that meeting I have been asked to appraise you of the outcome of the meeting.

The majority of attendees expressed extreme disappointment at the recent decision of the Sports & Social Club to withdraw from the joint venture to build a New Community Hall for the usage of the Sports Club and Parishioners. 

The Village Hall Committee responded to the invitation from the Sports Club to embark on a joint venture to modernise and extend the existing sports club building some two years ago. A working group was set up, and it is fair to say the Sports Club took the lead in preparing the drawings and formulating the new layout of the building. Much time and effort was put in by all parties, and even a meeting with all Sports Club sections undertaken to obtain their buy in, before major expenditure was committed.

Just why there was the change of heart at the eleventh hour, is something only you and your committee can explain.

The view of our meeting was that, as the Sports Club withdrew from the joint venture all costs incurred to date are liable to be paid by yourselves, that is a total of £2,832.96, (being the total costs incurred £3,587.87, less that paid by the Sports Club £754.91. If you are in dispute about this we suggest a meeting between yours and our Chairman and Treasurers. Not withstanding the outcome of this issue there is an outstanding payment of £1039.03, being the balance of the agreed 50/50 funding, your early remittance would be appreciated.  

I append the analysis of costs incurred and payments made for your information.

Yours sincerely

John Waters

Secretary to the Joint Meeting

